

February 1, 2022

Dear Pastor Gray and Church Family,

I apologize for the tardiness of this letter. Things here in Yokosuka have been extremely busy and we are praising God for the wonderful things He is doing here. We have been blessed to see many visitors, professions of faith, and baptisms in 2021. Please pray, as we disciple new christians, and continue ministering here at YBC.

We want to express our sincere gratitude to you all for your faithfulness to God and to us as your missionaries. We greatly appreciate the Christmas love offering you gave us. It was a blessed surprise and we are so thankful for your heart. We are constantly amazed at how the Lord provides for the needs of His people.

God bless you as you continue to serve Him in the upcoming months and year. We will be sure to remember you in our prayers. As Paul said, "we are labourers together with God." Again, thank you and God bless.

Because of Calvary,

Stuart & Michelle Jellison